
 

  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This week’s certificates were  
awarded to children for: For participating  
well in PE lessons. 
EYFS: For super balance and co-ordination! 
Class 1: Alex and Noah 
Class 2: Andreas and Lenny 
Class 3: Teddy and Theo F 
Class 4: Harry B and Molly 
Class 5: Anais and Finn 
Class 6: Jake and Kiya 
Class 7: George and Honor 
Class 8: Beatrice and Aviya 

Class 9: Oliver and Amelia 
Class 10: Poppy and Jonah 
Class 11: Alec and Ollie 
Class 12: Molly and Elliot 
Class 13: Jessica and Joshua 
Class 14: Samuel and Joshua 
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Another fun-filled week, packed with incredible experiences and wonderful learning.  When you’re next 
in school, come and have a look at our new sensory circuit corridor – I’ll bet you can’t resist joining in 
with some of the actions. 
The observant ones amongst you will have hopefully noticed our new school flag which is flying proudly 
over our school yard. A huge well done to Scarlett, Year 6, for designing the flag and for her incredible 
patience whilst we waited for a local flag-making company to have time to make it for us. 
As you will see from ‘Diary Dates’, this next few weeks at school is going to be incredibly busy, with a 
lot of fun thrown in.  We’re looking forward to seeing many of you at our family/teacher meetings next 
week and hope you really enjoy seeing and hearing how much your children have learned and 
progressed since moving to their new classes in September. 
 
And the child grew and became strong; He was full of wisdom and God’s blessings were upon Him.” (Luke 2:40) 

 

 

School Values Certificate 
 

    
 
Class 1: Mila- Friendship 
Class 2: Sienna - Friendship 

Class 3: Romy - Friendship 
Class 4: Henrietta - Compassion 
Class 5: Gethin - Friendship 
Class 6: Amirhossein-Friendship 
Class 7: Abraham - Friendship 

Class 8: Jasmine-Friendship 

Class 9: Phoebe - Compassion 
Class 10: Olanna-Friendship 
Class 11: Jessica-Compassion 
Class 12: Penelope-Compassion 
Class 13: William-Compassion 
Class 14: Poppy-Friendship 
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Stay and read 
We are excited that our school library is now open to parents and carers to 'stay and read' with their 
children every Monday after school until 4.30pm. All ages are welcome, but children must be 
accompanied by their adults. Children from Year 2 upwards can take their books home for a week. 
Enter via the yard (please give our Year 2s time to leave safely) and leave via the office. 
 

 
 

 
 



 

EYFS 
This week, we were 'blown away' by the story of 'Leaf Man' by Lois Ehlert which inspired our 
learning in EYFS throughout the week. The story follows the journey of Leaf Man as he is 
guided on his travels by the wind... "a Leaf Man's got to go where the wind blows!" We enjoyed 
seeing all of the beautiful shapes created by leaves on Leaf Man's exciting journey; we even 
think Leaf Man and his friends might have come to visit us in school in the big gusts of wind 
this week (the weather was rather fitting!) As well as spending lots of time in the outdoors 
hunting for Leaf Man, we were incredibly excited to do lots of Leaf Man themed activities in our 
classrooms. From creating our own Leaf Crowns, to making a Leaf family and putting them in 
size order, and using our phonics knowledge to segment and write CVC words from the story, 
we had lots of fun! To help us with our phonics knowledge, we have been learning the GPCs 
/v/ /w/ /x/ and /y/ and the tricky words, and, has, his and her. Our teachers have been very 
impressed with our phonics skills! Finally, we have been learning about maps this week; we 
especially enjoyed working together to create a map for Leaf Man to help him find his way 
around Liverpool... I wonder will you spot him over the weekend? 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

This week, EYFS also really enjoyed coming into school in their pyjamas to help raise money 
for Children in need!  

 
 
 
 
 



 

Year 1 
Year 1 are learning how to say parts of the body in French. So far, they have learnt the French 
words for head, shoulders, knees, toes, eyes and ears (la tête, les épaules, les genoux, les 
pieds, les yeux et les oreilles). We are hoping to be able to sing 'head, shoulders, knees and 
toes' in French soon!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Year 2 
We had a brilliant time in PE this week! Our new topic is Dance and this week, we focused on counts 
of 8. Did you know, the Macarena is the perfect song to practise to?! We then made our own routines 
had had lots of fun doing it. Hopefully, we can perfect our skills ready for our nativity performances!  

 
 
 
 



 

Year 2 had a lovely day in their pyjamas in support of Children in Need! 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 



 

Year 3 
This week we have really enjoyed developing our map skills using atlases and Google Earth. 
We have been learning about scale and zooming in on maps. We have also enjoyed searching 
for famous landmarks around the world and discovering where countries are on maps of the 
world. 

 
 
 



 

On Thursday, Year 3 were privileged to have Louis’ mum visit with her colleague Tony and 
their police van. The children loved exploring the van and even managed to get their teachers 
in the cell at the back. The children really loved trying on some of the police uniform and were 
really excited to sit in the driver’s seat and turn on the blue lights. The children learnt a lot about 
the role of a police officer and all that the police do to keep us safe. A massive thank you to 
Louis’ Mum and Tony for such a wonderful experience, from all of the Year 3 team and children. 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

Year 4 
The year 4s continued their learning about the digestive system in a fun and interactive way 
this week.  We discussed the role and purpose of each part in more detail and then, as a class, 
we made our own model of the digestive system.  We also used an app on the ipad to have a 
look "inside" one of our friend’s bodies and see the digestive system in action.  
This week, the year 4 teachers have been particularly impressed by the kindness shown by a 
number of children throughout the year group. We have spotted many acts of kindness and it 
is lovely to see individuals and groups living out our Christian values daily.   

 



 

 

 

 



 

Year 5 
Last week, we started our new Egyptians history topic with a ‘wow factor’ virtual reality session! 
The children thoroughly enjoyed exploring ancient Egypt and the pyramids before navigating 
their way around the chambers and tomb of King Tutankhamun in their VR headsets. The 
children followed this up this week by creating their own presentations and videos on iMovie 
about everything they have learnt so far through their research and lessons. We have also 
learnt even more about E-Safety this week and in particular how we can be positive digital 
citizens when we are gaming online. Finally, we finished the week with pyjama day! The 
children had lots of fun playing, practising and performing some of their own plays to the class 
including Matilda and the Grinch! Have a lovely weekend everyone!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
  



 

  



 

Year 6 
Year 6 had a very exciting week this week involving building circuits in science; a Hi Impact 
computing session; the museum trip; and pyjama day! In science, the children learnt all about 
circuits, their jobs and how to build them. They then had the chance to test out creating a circuit 
using a lightbulb and a buzzer, the buzzer meaning they created a lot of noise! I can definitely 
see we have some budding scientists in our year group. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

On Wednesday, Year 6 had a wonderful trip out to the Liverpool and Maritime Museum. The 
children explored the museum, focusing on WW2, our current history topic. During our time in 
the museum, the children had the chance to look at some old war medals and discuss the role 
the soldiers played in the war. Well done, Year 6; another fabulous week and a brilliant trip. 
 

 
 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
Wonderful Words! 
This week, the children have been learning to use fantastic vocabulary across the curriculum. Can your child 
explain the meaning of their word to you?  
This week’s words: 
 
 
 

EYFS 
map 

Year 1 
rarely 

Year 2 
length and height 

 

Year 3 
Latitude 

Year 4  Year 5 
sarcophagus 

Year 6 
remainder  

 
 



 

 
Last week, our Votes for Schools topics was ‘Is it easy to have conversations about conflict in Israel & Palestine?’. The 
children considered recent events in Israel and Palestine, we discussed what the children knew about the current 
conflict. Pupils discussed their feelings around the current event, while older children discussed the complexity of the 
topic and their feelings when people talk about the war. When asked to vote on the question – ‘Is it easy to have 
conversations about conflict in Israel & Palestine?’. 53.8% of our pupils felt that yes this compares to 64% nationally. 
Well, done to the children for discussing this subject with such sensitivity and care.  
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
This week our wonderful school council have been working extremely hard on creating a video all 
about pyjama day and Children in need. The children created the video and posters which have been 
shared in school to share the importance of Children in Need. Our lovely children also spent their 
morning on the gate collecting money. A big well done and a thank you to our members. 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

Online Safety: 

 



 

Thank you to Margie Kelly from the ASD Training Team who came to 
speak to parents and carers this week about ASD and the support this service offers. The 
session gave people the opportunity to ask questions and share examples in a supportive and 
open way, with advice and signposting to services well-received.  
Looking forward to next term, we know that not everyone who hoped to come along on 
Wednesday was able to, because of other commitments, so we are in the process of arranging 
two parent/carer workshops with the ASD Training Team on social communication and 
behaviour, which we aim to facilitate in school early in the new year. Once the dates for these 
sessions have been confirmed we will include them in the school newsletter.  
If you have an idea for a theme for a future coffee morning, or the suggestion of a speaker we 
could invite, please email Mrs. Rice (SENDCo): senco@childwallce.com  
 
 

ASD Training Team  
Date: Wednesday 6th, Monday 11th and Tuesday 12th December  

Time: 9.30am – 12pm 

Venue: Zoom 
          

Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
We would like to offer you the opportunity to attend a course on Autistic Spectrum 
Disorder (your child must have an ASD diagnosis). The course will allow you to 
build your knowledge on autism and meet / share information with other parents. 
All three sessions need to be attended to complete the course. 
If you wish to attend, please contact the team on the email below and we will 
forward a Zoom invite to your email address.  
 
Email: asdtrainingteam@liverpool.gov.uk  
 
If the above dates for the workshop are not suitable, please view the Liverpool 
Local Offer page for future training and workshops. 
 
Liverpool ASD Training Team | Liverpool Family Information & SEND Directory  
 
We look forward to meeting you. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
ASD Training Team   
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Attendance for wb 13th November 2023 

 
 

Whole school attendance= 96.7% 
 
 
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 
 
 

 

 
 
A reminder of the options for school dinners: 
 
1. Packed Lunch for Junior Children  
2. Packed Lunch with Fishy Friday for Junior Children 
3. School Dinner 
 
Once you have selected an option, this will need to remain the option for the remainder of the half term. This ensures 
that our kitchen staff are able to order and prepare the correct number of school meals. The cost of a school dinner is 
£2.20 per day and must be paid for weekly in advance. All infant children receive a Universal Free School Meal. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Class 
1 

Class 
2  

Class 
3 
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4 
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5 

Class 
6 

Class 
7 

Class 
8 

Class 
9 

Class 
10 

Class 
11 

Class 
12 

Class 
13 

Class 
14 

96.6% 98% 96.6% 93.3% 98.3% 99% 92% 97.3% 95.3% 98.3% 95.4% 97.5% 98.3% 99.2% 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


 

 
Dates for the Diary  
 
Tuesday 21st November  Families’ Meetings PM – EYFS, Year 1, Year 

2 and Year 3 – further information to follow 

Wednesday 22nd November 
 

Virtual families’ meetings – details to follow 

Thursday 23rd November  Families’ meetings PM – Year 4, Year 5 and 
Year 6 – further information to follow. 

Monday 4th December  9.15am -Year 5 Christmas celebration with 
families in school hall 

Tuesday 5th December 9.15am -Year 4 Christmas celebration with 
families in school hall 

Wednesday 6th December 9.15am -Year 3 Christmas celebration with 
families in school hall 

Wednesday 6th December 
 

Year 5 Trip to Museum 

Wednesday 6th December 
 

Year 4 – Eureka Trip 

Thursday 7th December  EYFS Nativity in school hall – Families 
welcome. Time TBC 

Friday 8th December 9.30 am - Year 1 Christmas songs 
performance for families  

Friday 8th December Christmas Jumper Day 
 

Friday 8th December School Santa Dash 
 

Monday 11th December EYFS Breakfast with Santa 
 

Monday 11th December 6.00pm – KS2 Carol Concert led by Year 6 
 

Tuesday 12th December Year 1 Breakfast with Santa 
 

Wednesday 13th December Year 2 Breakfast with Santa 
 

Thursday 14th December Year 2 Nativity for families – Time TBC 
 

Friday 15th December Year 2 Nativity for families – Time TBC 
 

Friday 15th December 
 

EYFS trip to Farmer Ted’s 

Monday 18th December EYFS, Year 1 and Year 2 Christmas Party 
Day 

Tuesday 19th December Year 3 and Year 4 Christmas Party Day 
 

Tuesday 19th December Year 2 trip to Story Barn 
 

Tuesday 19th December 
 

KS2 Christmas Dinner 

Wednesday 20th December KS1 Christmas Dinner 
 



 

Wednesday 20th December KS2 Christmas Disco supported by PTFA – 
further information to follow 

Thursday 21st December  Year 5 and Year 6 Christmas Party Day 
 

Friday 22nd December 
 

Finish for Christmas 1.15pm 

Monday 8th January 
 

New school term starts today. 

Wednesday 24th January 
 

C8 LIPA performance. 

Thursday 25th January 
 

C7 LIPA performance. 

Thursday 7th March World Book Day 
 

WC 11th March STEM futures week. 
 

Thursday 14th March Pi day celebration. 
 

Friday 15th March 
 

Red Nose Day 
 

Tuesday 19th March B Tales Easter performance. KS1 AM 
KS2 PM 
 

Monday 25th March to Wednesday 27th March Year 4 residential – Winmarleigh Hall 
 

Thursday 28th March 
 

Finish for hols 1.15pm 

 
Residentials 2024 
 
Thursday 14th March – Friday 15th March 
2024 

Year 2 – 1 night residential to 
Barnstondale. 

Monday 25th March to Wednesday 27th 
March 2024 

Year 4 – 2 night residential to PGL 
Winmarleigh Hall 

Monday 20th May to Wednesday 22nd May 
2024 

Year 6 – 2 night residential to PGL 
Boreatton Park. 

 

 


